ABJ30 Urban Transportation Data and Information Systems Committee                                                  Mid-Year Meeting, 20 July, 2009 Seattle

SEE COMMITTEE WEBSITE for latest versions of all materials:  www.trburbandata.org                      Please contribute to the committee website.
Attendance:  (Members and Friends)  Kate Lawson, Shawn Turner, Reg Souleyrette, Laura Feast, Johanna Zmud, Paul Waddell, Ken Dueker, Karl Petty, Peter Keen, Steve Kale, Greg Harris, Tom Palmerlee, Young Soo Park, Kendra Levine, Dale Tabat, Kathy Leotta, Ed McCormack, Sean Peirce, Emily Parkany (on the phone), Kristian Rohanna (on the phone)

Chair Report and Announcements:  Kate Lawson told us that the triennial plan is submitted (see website:  www.trburbandata.org).  One of our early committee successes is the website:  www.trburbandata.org .  It is hoped that the website will facilitate more collaboration and the submission of NCHRP project research statements.   Next year’s mid-year meeting will also be held in Seattle as part of NATMEC (North American Travel Monitoring Exposition and Conference), June 21-24, 2010. 

Annual Meeting Update (Kate Lawson):  Ed Christopher has volunteered to help again with the review of TRB papers.  Kate Lawson reminded us that this is a big task that everyone (and friends) should help with.  There is no topic for the Travel Data Users Forum (at Annual Meeting)—“cutting edge” topics are generally chosen.  “Livability” may be the topic—we’ll need to know what kind of data we’ll need to measure it.  There will be reduced room space at this year’s Annual Meeting.  Committees will only get 1.5 hour meetings and 2.0 sessions.  Slotting for meetings and sessions will become competitive and we should expect Wednesday and Thursday committee meetings and sessions.
Section Report I:  Johanna Zmud reported as the outgoing Section Chair.  The eleven committees in the Data Section are to focus on the critical issues:  reauthorization and what data is needed for decision-making.  We need to understand the new emphasis on performance measures (outside of traffic and for non-motorized vehicles) and consider new data sources.  Data is one of the three emphasis areas for the TRB Policy and Organization Group that encompasses the Data Section.  There will be a cross-cutting session (co-sponsored with Operations) at TRB on sources of emerging traffic data including needs and providers of data.
Section Report II:  Reg Souleyrette reported as the incoming Data Section Chair.  He’s interested in considering cross committee themes and gaps, for example, the value of archival data cutting across application areas (safety and planning) and rural data needs.

TRB Report:  Tom Palmerlee gave a short report emphasizing the space reduction at Annual Meeting.

ABJ30(1)  Subcommittee on Census Data Report (Kristian Rohanna):  Three year ACS data is expected by the spring and it will be released to the Census Disclosure Board then released with software to the public in the summer.  The Census Bureau is due to release TAZ data in 2011 so transportation-related five-year data by TAZ should be available in 2012.  We are encouraged to look at newly released three-year transportation profiles on the CTPP website:  http://www.fhwa.dot.gov/ctpp/ .  Some tables reveal significant changes from 2000.
AFD30(1)  Archived Data User Service Subcommittee Report (Shawn Turner):   There is an interest in private sector data used for real time traveler information and whether we can archive it.  The subcommittee is working with the ITS and RTSMO TRB Committees on a related Workshop at the Annual Meeting.  Currently, many private companies have nationwide databases covering both freeways and arterials.  Much of this data is commercial fleet data but they are moving to incorporate consumer vehicles with GPS and navigation devices.  The I-95 Corridor Coalition is archiving real-time data from a private source.

Guest Speaker:  Dr. Paul Waddell—Parcel Data:  An Untapped Urban Data Resource  Dr. Wadell’s presentation can be found on the committee website:  http://www.trburbandata.org/Home/presentations   Dr.Wadell gave a brief overview of how parcel data can be used for urban transportation planning.  He described two different algorithms and several applications.  The presentation generated a lot of discussion.  Someone suggested that the quality of parcel data depends on the original use.  Dr. Waddell described how he’s using parcel data to generate synthetic household data.  Kate Lawson suggested that parcel data may become more important to us as the transportation planning community struggles with how to measure “livability” as desired by programs in the new Administration.  There was a discussion of how “Walk Scores” http://www.walkscore.com/ relate to livability measures.  This led to a discussion of the need for transparent and open source procedures for obtaining measures.
Committee Presentation:  Ben Stabler—Rolling Out the New ABJ30 Website:  www.trburbandata.org Ben’s presentation can be found on the committee homepage under the link “Introduction to our ABJ30 website”.  The presentation shows how we can all make changes to the Web site.  Ben suggests that Google sites is self-explanatory.  The presentation led to a discussion of what we can do with the website.  We’d like to use the web site to move us towards research statements and identifying gaps.  We may need a Guide to Guidebooks with links and some comments or ratings for the Guidebooks.  We could have links to data and applications that are available such as the Oak Ridge transferability site, links to best practices for using census data, open source tools such as TranSIMS population synthesizers, greenhouse gas data needs, perhaps Walk Score, and relevant webinars.  We discussed the need for the web site subcommittee to seed the web site with blank pages to encourage contributions from the committee.   TRB is moving towards committees having collaborative websites—our committee is on the forefront of this.  The committee’s ListServe will continue.
New Business:  We discussed participation at the Annual Meeting and whether we try to have committee meetings with phone/web conference.  We discussed the need for archiving posters, especially from non-Annual Meeting conferences [The papers related to most Annual Meeting posters are included in the DVD of Annual Meeting Papers.].

Cross-Cutting Issues:  We can review the critical issues PDF (see http://onlinepubs.trb.org/Onlinepubs/general/CriticalIssues09.pdf).  Archiving of graphics is something that the committee may want to help address.  We may want to work with libraries such as Berkeley’s on archiving.
